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SUBJECT: 1990 FORESTRY SECTOR GREENHOUSE GAS INVENTORY (GGI)
' Dear Ms. Nichols: |

The Califoria Department of Forestry and Fire Protection (CAL FIRE) recognizes the important
role that the forested landscapes of the State play In any Greenhouse Gas Inventory. These
forests are an important carbon sink where substantiat carbon is stared. These forests aiso
sequester carbon and the rate of that sequestration will be an important element in accurately

- assessing GGls. ,

CAL FIRE appreciates the collaborative approach that Air Resources Board (ARB) staff have:
taken regarding implementation of mandates under AB32. Establishing the 1990 GGl is an

_important first step and CAL FIRE has been actively engaged with ARB and the United States
Forest Service (USFS) in an attempt to explain thé variance in the GGI estimates for the fore stry
sector. Based on the white paper prepared by Jeremy Fried and Xiacping Zhou of the USFi in
response to the draft inventory, “Forest mventory—based estimation of carbon stocks and flux in
California forests in 1980”, CAL FIRE believes it is conceivable that the rate of carbon flux
estimated by ARB staff may underestimate the carbon flux. However, as was indicated in the
USFS white paper, significant uncertainty regarding data and information argue against trying to
make further refinements of the 1990 ARB estimate at this time.

As we move into a scoping process to identify strategles to reduce projected 2020 GGIs to 1890
levels, continued collaboration will be needed. For the forestry sector it will be important to
determine if the sequestration rate attributable to the forests of the state is increasing,
decreasing, or remaining constant. CAL FIRE supports an approach based on the USFS Forest
inventory and Analysis Program (FlA) for quantifying both carbon stocks and flux. This top clown
approach will rely on observed data rather than models, and will support characterization of
carbon pools consistent with accepted protocols and processes.

CAL FIRE looks forward to working witlt ARB and USFS staff to assist ARB in moving fonNa rd in
a FIA framework with the objective of establishing a forest sector GGI estimate for 2020.

CAL FIRE will also continue to work with the USFS to explore the options laid out in their
whitepaper to pursue 1) refinement of carbon flux estimates for non-conifers and hardwoed
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